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DATES TO 

REMEMBER 
 

 

Term 3 Ends 

15th September 2023 

Parent Collection: 

1.30pm 

Buses: 1 hour earlier 

 

Photo Day 

18th October 2023 

 

School Concert 

Wednesday 

15th November 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and families, 

 

Capital Works Program 

Our building project has gone out to tender, so I hope 

to engage with the appointed builders soon. 

 

Our new sensory garden and outdoor area is well un-

derway. The work is made easier with the lovely sunny 

weather we have had. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Message from our 

Principal 



 
Jack Sanders Perpetual Award 

Last week we held an assembly to present the Jack Sanders Per-

petual Award to Conor Welsford and Ryan Steenweg. This 

award is to recognise student leadership and friendship. We are 

so proud of you Connor and Ryan. Well done. We also gave out 

a large number of School Wide Positive Behaviour Awards for 

Being Kind, Being our Best and Being Safe. Well done everyone. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Bullying Prevention Week 

On Wednesday the 16
th

 of August students and staff 

dressed as Superhero’s to recognise National Bullying Pre-

vention Week. The whole school took part in a parade to 

show unity and demonstrate that there is no place for bully-

ing in our school community. 

 

 

 

 

 

Puppet Show  

On Monday the 4
th

 of September all students were engaged in a puppet show to 

improve Wellbeing and Resilience. The students enjoyed the experience. 

 

 

 



 
 

Clean Up Week 

The SRC organised clean up week for our school. Each day between 10am 

and 11 am students and staff actively cleaned up our school grounds. Lots of 

rubbish blows into the school from the car park and the station so it was a 

wonderful opportunity to clean up. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Father’s Day Breakfast 

Last Friday we shared breakfast with some of our Dad’s 

and Grandparents. It was a fantastic opportunity to 

catch up. Some of the students joined us for breakfast as 

well. 

 

 

Early Dismissal 

It is hard to believe that term three has almost come to an end. We have had a busy and pro-

ductive term with excursions, some incursions, camps as well as the regular school program. I 

hope that everyone has a safe and happy holiday and I look forward to seeing the students 

back on the 2nd of October. Just a reminder that school finishes at 1.30pm on Friday 15th Sep-

tember so please ensure that someone is in attendance when your son/ daughter comes home 

and if you pick your child up from school you must be here by 1.30pm. There will be no staff 

available to supervise students after this time. 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Sun Smart 

Sun Smart has issued a message that with the higher UV levels from Septem-

ber onwards it is important to use a combination of sun protection measures 

to minimise the risk of skin and eye damage and skin cancer. 

 

When outdoors students should wear appropriate clothing that covers as 

much skin as possible; a wide brimmed hat to protect the head, face, neck, 

and ears; apply SPF 30+ broad spectrum sunscreen; and use shade whenever 

possible. 

 

Particular care should be taken between 10 am – 2pm (11am – 3pm daylight 

saving time) as this is when UV levels are the most intense during the day. 

 

When UV levels are higher, most people should be able to maintain their vita-

min D levels with a few minutes of sun exposure before 10 am or after 3pm 

on most days of the week. 

 

Attendance Matters 

Promoting good attendance supports our students in their learning. 

It is important that students attend school every day unless they have 

a medical appointment. Please try to avoid scheduling appointments 

during school hours. Learning can also be affected when students 

miss part of the day with late drop off or early pickup. The students 

really enjoy being on the bus with their friends. If your child is not 

currently accessing the free bus transport service during school hours 

and you are interested, please contact the office. 

 

 

Feedback, Compliments and Complaints 

We encourage parents, caregivers and the community to provide feedback, compliments or 

complaints at any time.  Should you wish to provide any feedback, please email 

Springvale.park.sds@education.vic.gov.au or telephone the office on 9546 7666. 

 

Principal’s Award 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jackie Lowther 

Principal 

The Principal’s Award goes to Patrick S. 

from Room 34. 

Patrick is kind and always helps others 

without being asked. 

Well done Patrick.  



Name Date Room 

Thy T 13th September Rm 30 

Razia A 14th September Rm 29 

Evie D 15th September Rm 07 

Sammy S 17th September Rm 08 

Tilly J 18th September Rm 01 

Morokot S 20th September Rm 04 

Deven Y 21st September Rm 11 

LeNa T 27th September Rm 23 

Amaleah N 28th September Rm 26 

 



Name Date Room 

Anika K 30th September Rm 18 

Sarita R 30th September Rm 26 

Virakboth K 2nd October Rm 10 

Ali K 4th October Rm 06 

Freddi M 5th October Rm 02 

Amina T 6th October Rm 10 

Nathaniel P 6th October Rm 20 

Bondith S 8th October Rm 04 

Benjamin C 9th October Rm 08 

Keegan L 10th October Rm 29 



Room 10 at  

The LUME 

As part of our Geogra-

phy unit this term,  

Connecting our Coun-

try to its Stories, we vis-

ited The LUME to  

experience the  

wonderful Connection 

exhibition. 

The students were captivated by their  

beautiful surroundings.  

‘Breathtaking Stories Through First Nations Art & Music’ 



Room 16 

Book Week Fun 

Students had fun making sea creatures 
from the book, ‘Commotion in the Ocean’. 

We all had a blast in Art Therapy  

with Ange. 







15 Mile Creek 
Camp 

This year, six seniors went to the camp at 
Fifteen Mile Creek along with Chris and 
Anita. The students had a great time, 
participating in incredible activities such 
as zip lining, archery, bushwalking, bike 
riding and boating on a lake. The rain was 
pouring but spirits were high. We had a 
grand adventure and it had a big impact 

on us all. 



The SRC consists of Patrick, Quang, Salman, Chris-
tian, Amach, Mia, Jarome and Kathleen. This term the 

SRC has been busy organising Clean-Up Week, Pyja-
ma Day as well as liaising with the City of Greater Dan-
denong to plan a Disability Inclusion Day for Term 4. 
Jackie also invited the team for a delicious lunch at a 

Vietnamese restaurant in Week 7. Wow! Next term the 
SRC is hoping to host another lunch day, as well as 
help with the Disability Inclusion Day. 











    KITCHEN GARDEN 

  

Our winter garden has finally produced some wonderful produce with 

good harvests of  pak choi,  cauliflower, spinach, silverbeet and 

lettuce. Students have enjoyed making vegetable soup, pizza, ham-

burgers, chicken and vegetable sausage rolls and cauliflower macaro-

ni and cheese.   Through these productive cooking sessions students 

have been introduced to   unfamiliar kitchen equipment and have 

consolidated their grating and knife skills. Juniors have been learning 

about seeds and made some very creative grasshead people as well 

as growing broadbean seeds and sprouting popping corn.      

Many of our gardening students were involved in moving the massive 

38 cubic metres of mulch to the sensory and vegetable gardens. This 

was a great group effort. Well done to all students!                                                             



CHICKEN AND VEGETABLE SAUSAGE 

ROLLS 
These are sausage rolls that are made with veggies from our garden!  

Spinach or silverbeet can be used in this recipe. 

Chicken, beef or pork mince can be used.  

For a vegetarian option, you can use mashed cooked chickpeas. 

Ingredients: 

1 cup of chicken mince (or substitute) 

2 tablespoons of olive oil 

1 brown onion diced 

1clove of garlic, crushed 

1 cup finely chopped spinach 

1 cup finely grated carrot 

1/4 cup breadcrumbs 

1 egg, beaten 

Herbs such as oregano, sage 

Salt and pepper 

2 sheets of frozen puff pastry such as Borg’s. 

Materials: 

Frying pan, baking tray, chopping board, knife 

Method: 

1. Preheat oven to 200 C. 

2. Place diced onion and garlic and oil in a frying pan and cook for 5 minutes. 

3. Add the spinach or silverbeet to the frying pan and cook for 1 minutes. 

4. Add the grated carrot and and stir  through. Remove from heat and place into mixing bowl. 

5. Add chicken, herbs, salt, pepper and breadcrumbs and half of the egg to the mixing bowl.  

6. Mix until combined.  

7. Cut each pastry strip in half to create 6 strips.  

8. Place 1/6 of the mixture along the length of each strip. 

9. Brush one long edge with beaten egg. 

10. Starting with unbrushed side, roll up and seal. Repeat for all rolls. 

11. Place rolls, seam side down onto a baking  tray lined with baking paper.  

12. Brush with beaten egg. Sprinkle with sesame seeds (optional) 

13. Bake for 25 minutes in the oven.  

14. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tKWxbAxGPjA 

15.  

Did you like this recipe? 
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Irabina Autism Services 
Irabina Autism Services, 52 Stud Rd, Bayswater VIC 
3153 

https://www.irabina.com/school-holiday-programs/ 

 

 

Yooralla 
Southern Melbourne meeting points 

 
Sandringham Train Station: Station St, Sandringham 

Meet out the front of Sandringham Train Station, un-
der the bus shelter (near the pedestrian crossing). 

 
 
Cranbourne Train Station: Station St, Cranbourne 

Meet out the front of Cranbourne Train Station, under 
the bus shelter (near the pedestrian crossing). 
 
https://www.yooralla.com.au/spring-school-holiday-
program-2023/ 

https://www.irabina.com/school-holiday-programs/
https://www.yooralla.com.au/spring-school-holiday-program-2023/
https://www.yooralla.com.au/spring-school-holiday-program-2023/


Dear Families, 
  
Your child’s dental health is important to us, that’s why Teeth on Wheels will be visiting our 

school starting on 11/10/2023. 
  

Click the link below to sign your child up – FREE FOR ELIGIBLE 
STUDENTS! 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/ 
  
Teeth on Wheels are focused on providing a positive dental experience and specialise with 
working with children. They can provide check-up and clean appointments, as well as treatment 
onsite and will be able to advise you if your child is eligible to receive dental care for FREE under 
the Child Dental Benefit Schedule. 
  
Please complete your form today and the Teeth on Wheels team will be in contact to confirm 
and schedule your child’s appointment. -  Forms must be completed by 10/10/2023 for your 
child to participate.  If you are unable to access the E-form, please fill out and return the 
attached paper form to school. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteethonwheels.com.au%2Fconsent-forms%2Fconsent-eform%2F&data=05%7C01%7CMae.Saunders%40education.vic.gov.au%7C2ef9d84808ea4f8224ae08dba8f4ed90%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638289






For the safety of all our students, please 
close the front gate after yourself.   

If you prefer, there is a pedestrian gate  

immediately in front of the  

School Office. 


